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The fee paying members of the North Yorkshire Community Learning Partnership have  committed to a Memorandum of Understanding, (attached as Appendix 1), and an integrated partnership approach to the provision of community learning which is consistent with SFA / BIS priorities and requirements. They have agreed to support one another as this approach is pursued and have been very pleased that other community learning providers, described in this document as Associate Members, have joined them in groups established at an area and county level. Associate Members are considered to be full members of the CLP but, as they do not receive SFA funding, Associate Members do not have the same requirements placed upon them by SFA / BIS. The CLP Steering Group has agreed this statement for Associate Members so that they can be clear what is, and what is not, expected of them as members of the CLP.    
So, it is proposed that Associate Members agree: 

· To share information about their current and planned provision freely and without prejudice so that the totality of provision across North Yorkshire can be reviewed on a regular basis. 
· To work together to assess community needs and identify and prioritise responses to unmet need;

· To share approaches and work together to involve individuals and communities;

· To plan provision collaboratively in order to maximise opportunities and facilitate  progression for participants; 

· To work together to ensure a consistent approach  across North Yorkshire;

· To share approaches to quality standards and to work together to support new and existing providers in this respect;

· To work as closely as they see fit with Children’s Centres, Libraries and other community centres;

To link as they deem appropriate to other “projects” . 

· To respect institutional autonomy and the financial circumstances of all members but hold true to the principles of good integrated partnership working; 

· To contribute to discussions about changes to funding regimes and / or SFA / BIS priorities and requirements so that there will be appropriate levels of stability but maximum benefit to (potential) participants in North Yorkshire;
· To work with members currently receiving SFA funding to identify opportunities whereby SFA funding (and other funding streams) might be accessed. 

· To contribute to a statement of priorities and working practices to clarify the approach to targeted and universal provision. 
· To contribute to “added value”. 

· To encourage other providers to commit to the Partnership. 

The Steering Group will review this statement on an annual basis and consult with Associate Members before making any changes. 
